
Maurice Ryan 

Maurice C. “Mark” Ryan, age 73, of Souderton, PA died 

Saturday, July 3, 2021.  

I was born November 18, 1947, in Montgomery Township, 

PA, son of the late Maurice H. and Myrtle F. (Miller) Ryan. I 

was a lifelong resident of the area, graduating from Lansdale 

Catholic High School in 1965. I served in the United States 

Navy Air during the Vietnam conflict from 1967 to 1971. I was employed most of 

my life in Engineering positions at Leeds & Northrup, Draeger Medical and 

Motorola.  

I loved the outdoors, and I was an avid fly fisherman. I relived my life through my 

children. Nothing more needs to be said about me because I never had a need for 

thinking of what I did, I laid back and enjoyed it through them.  

I was son to Myrtle Miller Ryan. I was husband to my dear wife, Adelaide, father 

to two very special children, Stephen Ryan and Tamara Cessna, father-in-law to 

Ron Cessna and ex father-in-law to Pat Hein, grandfather to Patrick and McKenzie 

Hein, brother to four sisters, Marie Ryan Pecharo, Joanne Ryan, Kathleen Ryan 

and Madeline Ryan, and ex-husband to Mary Bishop Stever the mother of 

Stephen and Tamara.  

To Mom, although you aren’t reading this, words cannot express how much I 

appreciate the knowledge that you passed on when you were teaching. To 

Adelaide, my brown eyed girl, I’ve felt so fortunate for our life together and I’ve 

felt so much joy with what a wonderful wife you’ve been to me. To Steve, thank 

you from the bottom of my heart for the opportunity to lend you a helping hand 

and for you lending me a hand in later years. Your academic accomplishments are 

second to none in my family. Your life has been an incredible journey and I stand 

in wonder of you. To Tamara, thank you for the happiest day of my life…your 

birth. You have been and will always be my sweetheart. Your children’s world will 

always revolve around you and a mother could ask for no more. To Ron, you are 

at your best as a husband and father, and that is the most I could want in a son-in-

law. To Patrick and McKenzie, we’ve shared things too numerous to name and 

only things that can be shared only by a grandad and a grandchild. I hope I was a 



positive influence in your life, and that you will always remember the good times 

we had. To Mary, thank you for bringing me Stephen and Tamara and the happy 

times we shared.  

I leave wealthy beyond compare for the people who have touched me and those 

that I have touched. My life was worth living and I love you all.  

A funeral service for Maurice will be held at 11:00 AM on Friday, July 9, 2021, at 

the Williams-Bergey-Koffel Funeral Home Inc., 667 Harleysville Pike, Telford, 

where the family will greet guests from 10:00-10:45 AM. Interment will take place 

in Trinity Cemetery Telford. In lieu of flowers, memorial contributions in 

Maurice’s name may be made to Project Healing Waters Fly Fishing, Inc. Online 

condolences may be expressed to the family at www.williamsbergeykoffel.com. 

http://www.williamsbergeykoffel.com/

